Freedom of Information Act 2000 – cost of homelessness  
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the following information. 

You asked:

· how much is spent by your council on housing “statutory homeless households” (which your council owes a duty to under the Housing Act 1996) in temporary accommodation

I’d like to see the above information broken down between temporary housing in: Bed and breakfast hotels (including shared annexes), Hostels (including Women’s refuges), Local Authority or Housing association stock (if any), Leased from the Private Sector by an LA or HA, Leased from Private Landlords, and  those who there is a duty owed but no accommodation secured.

Could you send the comparable figures for the last eight years (since 2008).

You clarified:

Could you please provide the gross expenditure for housing all households that meet the council’s criteria for temporary accommodation.

Answer: 
Please see the attached spreadsheet.  We have provided information from 2011/12; prior to this is not held, therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
Also, we are unable to split hostels from LA stock accommodation before 2015/16 so these have been reported together.  From 2015/16 they are reported separately.
Your request is for gross expenditure, but we have included HB income and net expenditure (which is the true cost to the council).  The council only uses B&B, Hostels and LA owned stock for temporary accommodation, it does not use private or housing association accommodation.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester 
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

